Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are looking forward to working with your child this year. As part of the Seneca 7 team, we are hoping that your child will find this school year successful, challenging, and enjoyable. We recommend the following items listed below. If your family is experiencing hardship and unable to fulfill the student supply list, please contact the School Counselor or team teachers, and we will work with you to secure the materials needed for your student.

Team Supplies

- 1 Earbuds/headphones-wired (used for all classes)
- 1 1½ inch Binder (Math)
- 2 Composition notebooks (L.A.)
- Folders (Social Studies, Science, HW folder for all classes)
- Box colored pencils (personal use)
 Pens blue or black (no gel pens) (personal use)
- 2 # 2 pencils (1 box to homeroom teacher, 1 box for personal use)
- 2 Boxes of tissues (homeroom)
- 1 Highlighters multi-color pack (personal use)
- 1 **TI-30X IIS** scientific calculator*** please read below

***We would like to <u>strongly</u> suggest that you purchase the **TI-30X IIS** scientific calculator for your student for use in both math and science classes. The NYS mathematics test for 7th graders allows the use of a calculator on the entire exam, and we feel it is important for each student to have his/her own calculator for math and science, especially for home use. We will be doing in-class and remote calculator lessons with the students using **only this particular model**, and it would be most beneficial to the students if they were able to follow these classroom instructions. If it is a financial difficulty at this time to purchase this calculator, please contact the school counselor, Christina Jager at <u>JagerC@guilderlandschools.net</u> or the Math, Science & Technology supervisor, Bev Bisnett at <u>BisnettB@guilderlandschools.net</u> for assistance in making sure your student has a calculator for both school and home use.

Students are allowed to have a different calculator, but it will be their responsibility to keep their owner's manual and learn how to use their own calculator.

We look forward to working with you and your child!

Sincerely,

Mandy Yocono (Social Studies)
Kira Seamen (Science)
Mike Kavanaugh (ELA)
Kelly Werner (Math)
Colleen Gilbert (Consult Teacher)

YoconoA@guilderlandschools.net
SeamanK@guilderlandschools.net
KavanaughM@guilderlandschools.net
WernerK@guilderlandschools.net
GilbertC@guilderlandschools.net